





May 14, 2004

Honorable President and Members

Allegheny County Council

119 Courthouse

436 Grant Street

Pittsburgh, PA     15219

President and Members of Council:

I hereby return, with my veto, Council Bill 1527-04 that you forwarded to my office for consideration on May 7, 2004.  I fully support the concept of avoiding the use of TIF’s for retail construction on greenfields; however, the legislation is not comprehensive enough to meet the needs of the County.  In short, I believe that the County should further develop the concept advanced by this legislation as part of a more comprehensive adjustment of TIF policy.  I believe that this legislation is only one item that must support a broader set of guidelines.
I have instructed the Department of Economic Development to update the County’s TIF guidelines originally dated June 25, 1998.  These amended guidelines will better reflect the current environment related to development activity taking place in the County.  In addition, my priorities will be developing sites surrounding the airport, and revitalizing brownfields.
The County’s participation in TIF’s may be used for brownfields, non-retail development and public infrastructure.  Developments that are already in place as the guidelines are updated will still be reviewed for public discussion.  As part of the County’s new policy, however, the Department of Economic Development will review with greater scrutiny these developments and commission impact studies when appropriate.
I will forward a copy of the updated and comprehensive guidelines to County Council.
Sincerely,

Dan Onorato

Allegheny County Chief Executive
CC:
Jim Flynn, Dennis Davin, Mike Wojcik 

